Town of Clayton

Department of Public Safety

June 25%. 2024

DPS Report to Town Board

As of June 25™. 2024 the Dept. has been paged-out for 133 calls. Seventy-six were EMR calls and forty-nine were fire
calls, and eight, that were both. This compares to 116 to date in 2023. This is an increase of 21% over 2023.

Our new fire truck has been taken to Red Power, our dealer/service company, for a final inspection. Red Power will also
install some equipment that we ordered loose to be able to determine the exact location after we could see the truck.

Some of the radios ordered with the ARPA grant should be available around the end of June and the balance by the end
of September.

Our Touch-A-Truck event is August 17%. | invite the board to stop in and see the wide variety of equipment available if
needed by our mutual aid partners.

We are looking for rescue heroes to join our department. Your help in spreading the word is appreciated.
Please consider donating blood. The need is great, and donors are in short supply.

Please contact me with questions or concerns,

Director Rieckmann



